LEPC Quarterly Meeting

June 3, 2021
    Noon, Emergency Services Building 
Minutes

	Agenda
	Notes
	Follow up 

	  Roll call
	Appointed members:   Shawn Esterl, Ladonna Reinert,  Dustin Florence,  Robert Keach, Jarrod Heinze, Kati Gardner  Randy Lohmann, Kelly Gourley,  
Invited Guests:   Dennis Ray (representing Emergency Management)   
	Tier 2 Report update and an update on the storm sirens added to old business. 

	Approval of last meeting’s minutes
	Jarrod moved and Bob Keach 2nd approval of March minutes.  Motion carried 
	 

	Communications
	None . 
   
	

	Treasurer report: 
	No Report    
	   

	  
	      
	 

	Old Business: 
	· Tier II reports are being turned in online and to the emergency manager office   
· Dennis reported on the sirens.  3 are being let for bid through CDBG grant.  Sylvan, Vesper and Beverly.  5 more sirens will be paid for thru WEB funds as approved by county commissioners and are being let for bid includes Denmark, Barnard, Westfall, Lincoln and moving 2 other sirens.  The county will own all the sirens and the repeater board will be responsible for upkeep and maintenance.  A reorganization of the repeater board, its function and finance is being discussed.     
	 Dennis will share copies with Fire Chiefs  
PR when all sirens are in was suggested.  

	New Business:
	Bob moved to request appointments to LEPC from the county commissioners of 2 vacant positions.  One being Brando Cochran for EMS and the other Dale Hlad for Transportation.  Kati seconded.  Dennis Ray and Randy Lohmann abstained.  Motion carried. 
	  Ladonna will send an email with the request to the BOCC email address.  

	 Individual  Reports:
Environmental 
	No Report   Offered to set up some meetings when the flood plan maps are completed.  
	   

	  Business
	Kelly reported that there is a meeting for the County Comprehensive Plan on Monday, June 7, 7PM in Vesper. Marvin Planning is hired to lead this effort through a NCRPC grant.  Volunteers are needed to make a steering committee.  There is an article in the Lincoln newspaper this week that explains it all.      
	 

	 Sheriff’s office

 
	No report  
	 

	  PIO 
	 No report
	  

	  Regional Homeland Security
	 No update. 
	 

	 Co. Commissioners
	Flood plain mapping is continuing. Discussed the pros and cons of the commission adopting the maps when they are finished.  More discussion is needed.  This project won’t be finished for 2 to 3 years.    
	  

	Emergency Mgmt.
	 Encouraged everyone to get the word out that if anyone had flood damage that they need to take before and after pictures and submit this to the emergency manager.  GPS coordinates would be appreciated.  Also, any volunteer hours to help with cleanup need to be reported.  Dennis Ray was appointed temporary emergency manager until one is hired.  
	  

	Fire 
	No report
	  

	 EMS 
	No report  Brandon Cochran was hired as the new director but was out of town today.   
	

	Lincoln Co. Hospital
	Continuing with COVID response.  Doors still locked.  Masks are required at all times.  Inpatients can have 2 visitors a day and they will be screened.  CMS rules continue to be followed.  They will be getting a new CT machine.  Still looking for a DON and a lab director.  The medical clinic is setting a set schedule for mid-levels July 1.  Austin is the main contact if there are questions for the clinic. 
	Kati is working on an after action report on the real COVID-19 emergency to meet requirements for an exercise.  

	Lincoln Co. Health Dept. 
	Continuing with COVID response.   Numbers are decreasing.  COVID vaccine is the focus at this moment.  Ladonna reminded everyone that the message signs can be used for any emergency or need by any department.  Ladonna can set the message.  Need to find someone to move the signs.  Request through the emergency manager or Ladonna.  
	

	 Regional EM  
	No Report    
	 .  

	Transportation 
	No report
	

	 Community Groups 
	No report 

	

	Public Comments:  
	None   
	  

	Adjourn
	Dennis moved and Kati seconded to adjourn.  Motion carried.  


	

	Announcements:  
	Our next meeting will be Thursday,  September 2 ,noon at the Emergency Services Building 

 December 2nd will be the last meeting date of 2021     
	


Submitted by Ladonna Reinert, Secretary 

